COMMUNITY OUTREACH COMMITTEE MEETING

November 29, 2006
Members Present:  Kristi Fuller, Tammy Hansen, Katherine Coates, Valerie Norman, Lynette 

       Gudenkauf, Janis Ketcher, Pam Sittig, Luann Beckel, Erin Gjerde, Brandi

       Stone-Miller, Allison Schmidt, Joanie Romes 
A. MAKE HIGH SCHOOL COUNT
Kristi gave a quick update on this event.  It had taken place Saturday, November 4th at Hamilton College-Mason City.  All reports indicate that the event went well.
B. REALITY STORE
Much discussion was held on this event.  We have decided to try to have this event end of September/early October of 2007.  It was decided to first contact Oskaloosa Middle School to find out their interest.  Lynette has volunteered to contact them.  If they are not interested, we will next try Pella or Knoxville.  We wanted the event to be held somewhere other than Des Moines, but in close enough vicinity for volunteers to drive and not have to pay too many hotel bills. 
We would like to try to run some of the expenses through the budget yet this year.  Erin has volunteered to start looking into a wheel for the Wheel of Fortune station.  She has also volunteered to contact vendors for items for the backpacks when we get closer to needing those items.  Luann has volunteered to work with someone to draft up something for the table poster and fliers.  Tammy will check on the prices of the backpacks as ISU gives them away each year to the incoming freshmen class.

We decided to wait on a decision for the parent session until we have a school in place and find out from the principal what the parent participation is.  We felt that if the parents were interested, we would hold that session.  Otherwise we would provide them the information in writing.

C. FINANCIAL AID AWARENESS MONTH
Luann has volunteered to coordinate this month.  She will begin working to see if we can get Governor-Elect Culver to sign a proclamation as Vilsack has done in previous years.  It was decided that even if we don’t get a proclamation, we will still promote this month to IASFAA and encourage offices to do events on campus for a chance to win Frida the Flamingo and a pizza party.
NEXT MEETING:  A telenet with the date to be determine when we have a school in place to host the Reality Store. 
